Machiasport 250th Celebration Meeting, June 20, 2013
Present: Rick bury, Lois Sprague, Shirley Erickson, Bev Taylor, Sue Almendinger, Linda Wright, Charles Ingalls, and Barbara Maloy.

Minutes of May: The minutes were read and passed with the correction that David Burns should be titled Senator and not Representative.

Treasurer’s Report of May: It was passed with the discussion of how to “use up” the rest of them.

Post Cards: 25 post cards were distributed to the Historical Society for the purpose of selling at $.50 on Appraisal Day June 22. Also 10 post cards were distributed to Capt. Cate’s House for the same purpose.

Cancellation: The discussion about the cancellation included getting MORE details about it. Bev said she would contact Ray to have him get more details from Ann Crocker.  Rick also said that he would see Ann Crocker the very next morning and get more details.  Some discussion included asking if the Cancellation should take place at the PO instead of the Gates House, and no new decisions were made about location.
Time Capsule: Charles said that Russell has seriously considered NOT sealing the capsule until after most of the major events have taken place so that more photos as well as a “stamped/cancelled” postcard and other memorabilia could be included. Charles said that it was suggested to wait until September of October and in advance of the snow.  Another member suggested waiting until 2014 for sealing. Also, Charles said that a photo of  the Lobster Buoy Showcase  should be in the capsule.  It was also discussed that the 1st prize winning float photos should be included. Once again it was discussed about the final location of the capsule being in the safe and not buried and that Russell had buried two other capsules in roofs. Another suggestion was to add the 1807 survey of Machiasport.  Concerning the Marine Museum CD of post card photos, it was noted that we were still waiting for them. The final suggestion was by Barbara to add a completed Poster to the capsule including ALL of the monthly calendars.
Boston Post Cane: Barbara and Lois will speak to the family of Cora and find an appropriate time for the “handing of the cane” on July 27. We would like a time by July 1 in order to add it to the Poster/Calendar.
Dunk Tank and Kiddie Train: Rick acquired rental information of a dunk tank and kiddie train from Whitney’s in Machias.  The cost of rental included delivery and pickup (tank: $155, train: $165). Rick will talk to Sam Sprague about filling the tank. It was suggested that the dunk tank be a fundraiser and perhaps donations accepted or a set fee.  Rick stated that the CEO had already agreed to be a contestant.  Rick asked Charles, the newly elected selectman, to join the cause and was also anticipating Katherine Cassidy to be willing to volunteer. It was voted to rent the tow items.
Town Hall Activities: Along with the open house at the Fire Station, the dunk tank, the kiddie train, the display of the time capsule, it was suggested to sell refreshment drinks, perhaps lemonade, but beverages only so as not to interfere with the box lunches planned at the Gates House. It was also suggested that Gerald Wood’s old truck be displayed on the lawn and Shirley said she would contact him about it. Rick also suggested that the Machias boat be on display and the train and float stuff.  Although this was not decided, Barbara mentioned that back in the time, the Lion Train would arrive loaded with wood and then have to back up all the way to Whitneyville as there was only the one set of tracks and no turn around. Barbara also suggested MORE townspeople visit the Historical Society as there is SO MUCH town history there to be shared.
Cannon: No Report
Map of Locations: No decided

Community Dinner: All members seemed to have something wonderful to say about it: so great to see the dads grilling outside, the moms cooking and preparing inside, the grandparents and townspeople enjoying each other’s company, fine food,  dads watching children while moms did other activities, nice displays…super organization.  Ann Crocker even said it was great.  The only complaint was that there was not enough cake!  At this time, a Pot Luck Dinner was suggested be held next year with pie donations as dessert.

Historical Society Float: Kudos to the 10th Power on the Float!!!!Their score was 87points of 90 points.  They won ½ of the prize for winning this parade and will have to win the 4th of July parade as well to earn the other ½ of the money…a full $1000.
Reminder: Town Meeting June 24 at FOB.

Meeting adjourned not long before 8PM.

Minutes submitted by Bev Taylor, June 29, 2013

